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the country of the Nez Perce that the Old People often went 
to that tribe and traded smoked buckskins for roots.

The Wild Carrot (Perideridia gairdneri) was another im
portant root to the Old People. It was gathered in the middle 
of Summer and eaten raw or boiled. Most of the boiled roots 
were mashed and made into small, round cakes that were 
dried in Sunlight and stored for Winter.

The last important root of the season dug by the Flathead 
People is the Camas (Camassia quamash). It is found in 
moist areas, near the edges of sloughs and lakes. It is 
collected around early August, after the blooms have 
dropped off and seeds have formed inside of the pods. The 
Old People liked the large Camas bulbs - over an inch in 
diameter - that grew at Camas Prairie because they were 
very sweet. Dried and ground Camas served as sweetening 
in the days before sugar.
Fresh Camas was sometimes boiled, but most commonly it 

was baked in an outdoor pit. I’ll describe the method used 
by Jerome’s wife and sister, as it is the typical Flathead one. 
Many tribes used similar methods of preparing Camas.
A space four feet by six feet is dug out about two feet deep, 

and filled with firewood. Over the wood is spread a layer of 
small boulders. The wood is then set on fire until only coals 
remain. By that time the stones are red-hot. The rocks are 
covered by a layer of green wood, then a three-inch layer of
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green sticks and leaves, and a layer of slough grass. On top 
of that is spread the peeled collection of Camas bulbs - 
several bushels of them. The Camas is covered by a 
moistened layer of black tree lichen, then slough grass, then 
another layer of leaves. At this point the whole pit is 
steaming. If not, then water is poured over the leaves. 
Finally, the dirt from the pit is piled on top to cover 
everything up. The pit is then left closed for about three 
days. Each morning a fire is made on top and kept burning. 

The baked Camas bulbs are ready for eating when they are 
removed from the pit. Most of the bulbs were mashed by the 
Old People and made into round cakes, which were dried in 
Sunlight for storage. The whole bulbs were also dried, after 
baking. The Vanderburgs use meat grinders instead of stone 
mashers to grind up the baked bulbs. Sometimes the baked 
bulbs are boiled to make a sweet tasting drink, to which flour 
can be added to make a sweet gravy.

Since most of Charlo’s People have been growing their own 
vegetables for many generations, now, they seem to look 
forward to Berry gathering even more than root digging. 
The work is easier and the product is sweeter tasting. 

Women and children do most of the Berry gathering. 
Berries can be gathered one by one or they can be knocked 
from bushes in quantity, to fall on a large hide placed below. 
The Old People used to make baskets from the bark of a 
Cedar tree, or sometimes of a young fir tree. There are still a 
few of these baskets among the People, today.
A piece of bark for a typical basket is three to four feet long 

and about a foot wide. This piece is folded in half the long 
way. A two-inch slit is made on each side of the fold. The fold 
forms the bottom of the basket. The bark overlaps a bit 
where it meets on the sides. These overlapping seams are 
pinned together with small twigs or sewn together with 
Willow bark. A Willow hoop is sewn inside the opening. It 
gives the basket a cylindrical shape at the top, which tapers 

down to a rectangular bottom. The insides of the seams are 
smeared with pitch to make them waterproof.

Sarvis Berries, or Saskatoons (Amelanchier alnefolia), are 
the most important Berry crop in the Flathead country. 
Great quantities of them are gathered during the middle of 
the Summer and spread out on hides and pieces of canvas 
to dry in Sunlight. Some People also mash part of their
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